WINFIELD RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 13, 2017
The February meeting of the Winfield Recreation Commission was called to order at 1:08pm by   Chair Scott Gill.  Members present were Robyn Tapia, Joe Wood and Dena Youle.  Jeff Long was absent. 
There was no one present for public comments.

The minutes of the January 8, 2018 meeting were reviewed.  Dena Youle moved and Joe Wood seconded the motion to approve the minutes as written.

In reviewing January bills, Moree added a payment of $2,279.96 to Visa, $54.50 to Troy Moree and $156.25 to Mid State Fitness.  Dena Youle moved and Joe Wood seconded the approval of the payment of bills in the amount of $33,037.99.

The financial report was given by Superintendent Troy Moree as he indicated the expenditures for the month of January totaled $46,836.99 and year-to-date expenditures of $536,912.07 which represents 58% of the general fund expended.  Expenses in the Employee Benefit Fund totaled $6,851.43 and year-to-date expenditures of $56,572.38 which represents 47% of the fund expended.  Revenue received for the month of January included tax revenue of $265,532.89 and generated revenue through fees and charges of $31,816.58 for a total of $297,349.47.  Year-to-date totals include tax revenue of $328,630.69 and generated revenue of $156,895.02 for a total of $485,525.71.  Revenue received in the Employee Benefit Fund for the month was $44,490.71 with year-to-date revenue of $55,741.39.  Cash balance in the general fund was $608,824.65, cash balance in the Employee Benefit Fund was $77,163.63 and cash balance in the petty cash fund was $150.00 for a total cash balance of $686,138.28.  Cash balance in the checking account was $130,347.37 and cash balance in the money market account was $555,640.91.  Cash balance in the Special Activities Account was $7,101.12 and cash balance in the Joe Thornton Memorial Fund was $10,348.55.  

The January participation report was given with the Fitness Center membership standing at 1,324, activity participation at 11,199, pool activities at 1,261 and senior activities at 66 for a total of 12,526.  

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

Troy Moree gave the Superintendent’s report.

Joe Thornton Scholarship Fund/Legacy Foundation
Moree presented a proposal to use the Legacy Foundation as a pass through account for the Joe Thornton Scholarship Fund.  Legacy would receive 2% of funds donated in exchange the scholarship fund would be included on all their advertisements.  After some discussion, Robyn Tapia moved and Dena Youle seconded the motion to use the Legacy Foundation for a pass through account for the Joe Thornton Scholarship Fund beginning July 1, 2018.
Possible Drug Dog Sweep at the WRC
Moree announced that Winfield Police Department could bring the drug dog through the Rec Center.  Moree asked the commission for approval to have the dog in the Rec Center on Monday, February 19 when school is not in session.  Commissioners agreed that this is a good idea.
Grand Casino Profit/Loss Report
Moree presented the profit/loss report from the Grand Casino trip on January 16, 2018.  The report showed a net loss of $38.00.
Candi Fox gave the Assistant Superintendent’s Report.

February Special Events

Daddy/Daughter Date Night

The Daddy & Daughter Date Night was held on Sunday, February 11 from 5:00-8:00pm at the Community Center.  198 people attended which was the largest ever.  The evening consisted of a picture taken of each couple and a barbeque catered dinner followed by a movie.  Cost for the evening was $9 per person.  Fox thanked Dena Youle for helping with the event and Joe Wood for bringing his two daughters.
Trip to Topeka

Fox announced that there will be a senior trip to Topeka on Thursday, February 15.
School Break Special

The pool will be open from 9:30-11:30am on Monday, February 19.  Cost is $1 per person.  A trip to Laser Quest in Wichita was also planned for Monday, February 19 from 12:45-5:00pm.  Cost is $30 per person.
New Spring Programs
Fox announced that staff will be offering the following new programs this spring: FOD time for Special Populations, an egg hunt for Special Populations, a Pooch Egg Hunt, A youth Track Meet and an adult Dodgeball Tournament.
KRPA State Conference

Fox announced that the Elementary Cross Country Meet was chosen as the KRPA New Innovative Sports Program of the year.      

Ricci Tucker gave the Sports Director’s report.

Indoor Soccer Update

Tucker reported that the soccer walls were set up on Sunday, January 28th.  404 kids are signed up to play which is down 44 kids from a year ago.  Teams will play 6 games.  12 teams signed up for the adult league which is 8 less than last year.  Teams will play 8 games on Sundays.

OTHER BUSINESS:
COMMISSIONER’S TIME:

Commissioners agree to move the Superintendent evaluation to April or May.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00pm by Chair Scott Gill. 

